MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 3rd JULY, 2002

PRESENT:

Pat Healy, Ian Lowcock, Chris Cox, Maralyn Brooks

Lynne Buchanan, Bryce Grossel, Maureen Rowe

Anne Thomas

APOLOGIES: Hal Moir, Jamie Byrnes, Jennifer Ingall

MINUTES PREVIOUS MEEETING:

Moved

Chris Cox

Seconded

Bryce Grossel

BUSINESS ARISING:

Who is to organise Honour Board update -

Steve will speak to chap (Norm Cable)

Ian mentioned that he has received a phone call from someone from a Sydney Club re insurance and that Gosford are being quoted by Tennis NSW as totally supporting the system. Some Clubs have "shopped around and can get insurance much cheaper at \$4.00 per head (this probably does not cover "participant to participant".

Also, there is concern that it is up to Tennis NSW whether a claim is paid - perhaps they refer back to Tennis NSW to make sure a person is actually a financial member.

Umpires chairs are to go to courts 10 & 11 and 6, and maybe 5.

In relation to the microphone purchased by L.M.W. for the bottom complex, Maureen feels there is some pettiness about who has the use of the microphone, and she thought it was for use at the bottom complex and we should all be trying to work together.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

Quote from Rex Preddy for shelters Quote from Brian Healy for shelters

\$19, \$20,000.00

Memo from Tennis NSW re Grants

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

- Letter to Gosford Council (Insurance Manager) re hole at side of court 11 which is not being attended to.
- Letter to OAMPS Insurance forwarding Statement of Claim re injury to Sharon Valentine.
 - Reply to Judy Gifford re dangers plant and steps at courts 5/6 & 8/9
 - Letter to Northumberland Region with cheque for \$132.00 11 team Entry fees.
 - Letter to Secretary L.M.W. re court insurances
 - Letter to Northumberland Region re delegate for Meeting 1/7/02
 - Letter to Gosford Tennis Centre re them running Junior Pennant tournament

TREASURER'S ERPORT:

Jamie was not present at meeting.

Cheque for lights for \$715.00 was delivered by Maureen to Electrical store Cheque for \$900.00 for Director's Insurance was forwarded to Tennis NSW

Cheque received from Anne Bussey for court insurance for her court for \$93.50.

ACCOUNTS:

GTC	- Squads	\$726.00
	Mowing bottom complex	\$110.00
	Promotional fee	\$275.00
	% collection fees	\$214.65
	Inter-district	\$804.50

TENNIS COMMITTEE REPORT:

Ian gave report. Meeting held 17/6/02. Teams were graded for Thursday night comp.

Re Round Robins we were going to run, rang teams to see if they were going to play. It was agreed that the Committee should get prizes (spend \$30.00). It was washed out about 10, they enjoyed it and were going to come back again.

Thursday Night has 2 divisions this time -1×8 and 1×9 , first past the post. Round Robin will be held on the last match for division 2 teams.

Tuesday Night has 3 weeks to go.

Saturday is going O.K. Will finish on the 17/8 and then finals round.

Thank you to Pat for doing drawbooks.

JUNIOR REPORT:

Badge does not play again until end of July due to school holidays.

Badge Championships – Pat will do forms.

Unfinancial Badge members – Pat feels we should send a letter (Maureen will attend). Some people have paid through a different Association, so we will need to see if they have re-paid for this year.

Inter-District - Mary's team will probably make semi-finals, also both Gosford Junior teams.

L.M.W. REPORT:

At last L.M.W. Meeting Pat asked if they would be prepared to pay for awning over doors in the office. Pat has organised some of the materials and Basil will put it up for us, L.M.W. will pay for timbers, etc.

Finals held today. Grand-Final will be after School holidays.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Lights have been done. They have left holes in the fence where wires have not been put back properly. Ian moved we should contact the people who did the work and ask them to come and replace fencing back as it was, seconded Chris.

Court 11 – some of the timbers on the back retaining wall are loose. Pat spoke to Rod to have a look at this.

Pat spoke to Major Court Constructions about Court 13. They will have someone look at it, hopefully this week. Pat asked them to quote for repair.

Members List to go down to Tennis NSW, cheque will be in the vicinity of \$9,000.00.

Ian has done the Entry Forms for Gosford Championships, they are available now.

Quotes for shade areas are somewhat high.

Meeting closed 9.10pm.